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U.S. Department of Labor			Employment and Training Administration
200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C.  20210

July 23, 2021


TA-W-97082 
AT&T Services, Inc.
Chicago, IL

Lori A. Graham
Manpower Planner III
406 Elm St
Peoria, Illinois 61605-3913

Dear Lori A. Graham:


The U.S. Department of Labor (Department) recently conducted the investigation in the petition for Trade Adjustment Assistance (TAA) that you filed on behalf of worker groups at the above referenced firm, pursuant to the Trade Adjustment Assistance Reauthorization Act of 2015 (TAARA 2015), which was enacted as title IV of the Trade Preferences Extension Act of 2015, Public Law No. 114-27, on June 29, 2015.

Enclosed is a copy of a determination for Certification of Eligibility to Apply for Worker Adjustment Assistance pursuant to Section 223 of the Trade Act of 1974, as amended, which allows a worker to apply for benefits under the TAA Program now in effect.  The Department posts electronic copies of determinations on the TAA Web site (https://www.doleta.gov/tradeact/petitioners/taa_search_form.cfm) under “Search by Petition Number.”

Because of the deadlines associated with applying for individual-level benefits, you are encouraged to notify the worker group as soon as possible.  If you or the worker group has any questions regarding this letter, please call the Office of Trade Adjustment Assistance toll free at 888-365-6822.  Information about the TAA program is available through the TAA Web site at www.doleta.gov/tradeact.


Sincerely,
  [image: ]

Norris Tyler III
Administrator
Office of Trade Adjustment Assistance
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